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Dear Dy, Stromy;

We have received your letter d ed March 5, 2002, in \k’l‘lifﬂ’} YOU eXPresse % concern about the
iz‘z‘;“zw'i f the Pa m% on S fic Boundaries for Review (PSBR) reorganization “}m;a ct u‘;mw the
review of epidemiology [awi“l applications. In your éui;;“ vou mm}mwd zi e recommendations of
vtudy Section Boundaries (SSB) Teams that would allow for the review of ¢ ep ;(‘3(*11“!‘ sty
;'g%g slications in non- op idemiologic study sections specializing in those diseases. You also wrote
sed study sections would include members lacking expertise in s;:}i‘ﬂd«;}i‘l"a,u}iij?;gﬂgiu,l

$ an § ﬂmm members would be incapable of fairly reviewing the applications.

mha‘ more, you acknowledged that the Center for Scientific Review (CSR) currently has thr
epidemiology study sections ‘thz‘;‘i include members with a broad range of expertise who have over
he vears capably reviewed applications covering a wide range of health conditions.

The recommendations of the Panel on Scientific Boundaries for Review (% SBR) s
reorganization of study sections in IRGs ;‘}iﬁ"gxiirw‘z‘z;zmm:i‘v focused on disease
ate an improved review environment for current a ches to biome
& however, recomm wszdwi 1%&;&3& study sections in the Jocial Sciences, 1 g and
Epidemiology Methods (SNEM) IRG, which were established in 1999, be excluded i"*@m the
current reorganization. These new study sections were recently site visited by Wor ? ing Groups of
external consultants to evaluate their function and operation. The Working Groups'

order to

FECOMIN I %z,s‘i:'ax.mﬁa; may suggest small adjustments within the current structure of the IRG.

%‘nmwm | not destroy the integrity of the SNEM, nor the Risk, % revention and Health
Behavior and Behavioral (RPHB) and Bio-Behavioral Processes (BBBP) IRGs. As initial plans
fi ization of other IRGs are proposed by their respective SSB Teams and j{MN&'i’&: d on the

apparent that some research communities believe that @pic‘]}m“ iological science should

be more integrated into other aspects of biomedical science and reviewed by pwu; "iz: who know
about the disease as well as epidemiology. This may reflect a modern, multidisc ng linary trend m
medical research. Additionally, as set forth in the PSBR report, a d c of overlap 1s good.




However, at the present time, the epidemiology study sections will continue as defined by the
¥

the present Ume, the eprdemiolog) S1h
present day IRGs and their study sections.

Please feel free to share this letter with other members of your community. We thank you for

your letter, and trust that you are reassured that your scientific review areas will remain intact.

N “

Sincerely,




